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Father’s Message:

Dear Parishioners of St. John’s Cathedral,

It gives me great joy to greet you for
the first time as priest and pastor of this
wonderful community. Our Spiritual Father
and Archpastor, His Eminence Archbishop
Elpidophoros of America, has appointed me
to assume the pastoral ministry of the
Metropolitan Cathedral as of February 1. It is
very humbling for me to be entrusted with
this parish and to continue the work of my
dear brother in Christ and respected
colleague, Fr. Angelo. I ask that we all
continue to keep Fr. Angelo, Pres. Patricia,
and their family in our prayers during this
very challenging time.

My family and I thank you for the
warm welcome and hospitality you have
already shown us so far and pray that God
grant us to accompany you for many years on
the path towards Christ’s Kingdom. We ask
for your patience over the coming months as
we finish out the school year and move to this
area, God willing, in the summertime. I will
be commuting back and forth as needed, and
am here most days to attend to the needs of
the Cathedral.

It is fitting that we find ourselves not
only at the beginning of our ministry here, but
also at the beginning of the holiest time of our

ecclesiastical year, Great and Holy Lent. For
all Orthodox Christians, this 1s a time when
we, like the Prodigal Son of Christ’s parable,
return to our Father’s house. We may have
allowed ourselves to stray from His house
and found ourselves “in a far country,” but
this 1s the time that the Church calls us back
and welcomes us home. We only need to
heed that call, rise up, and return home,
where our Heavenly Father welcomes us with
open arms. To that end, the Church in Her
wisdom offers us the beautiful services of
Lent and Holy Week, and urges us all
towards greater prayer to God, love towards
our neighbor, and self-denial through fasting.
Great Lent 1s a great and challenging journey,
but the joy of our homecoming, and our
arrival to the great feast of Pascha, is beyond
words.

I look forward in the coming weeks to
joining you on that journey towards Christ’s
Resurrection. I wish you all a blessed Lent
full of prayer and love. With paternal love
and blessings, | remain

in Christ,

+Fr. Gregory Gilbert



MEET FR. GREGORY GILBERT

Fr. Gregory was born and raised in
Knoxville, TN. After graduating from high
school, he attended Davidson College in
Davidson, NC, where he studied Classics
(Ancient Greek and Latin) and met his
future wife, Presvytera Catherine, who
also studied Classics. After college, he
taught Latin for three years at a private
high school in Nashville, TN. It was during
this time that Fr. Gregory, who was raised
in the Southern Baptist church, began to
look for a form of Christianity closer to what
he had learned of the ancient Church in his
studies.

This search led him to the local
Greek Orthodox parish and, eventually, to
St.  Vladimir's Orthodox Theological
Seminary in Crestwood, NY, where he
received his M.A. in Theology in 2004.
After seminary Father and Presvytera
moved to the Washington, D.C., area so
that he could pursue graduate studies at
the Catholic University of America. He
received a second M.A. in Classics in 2008

and a Ph.D. in Greek and Latin in 2014. In
his research, Fr. Gregory specializes in the
writings of the Church Fathers. During his
graduate studies at CUA, Fr. Gregory
served as the Head Chanter at Sts. Peter
and Paul Greek Orthodox Church in
Frederick, MD.

He has traveled a great deal in the
Greek world, including two summers
digging at an archeological site in Cyprus
and a semester traveling to archeological
sites throughout Greece. Most recently, Fr.
Gregory and his family spent a year in
Greece, where he had a fellowship for his
doctoral research at the American School
of Classical Studies in Athens (at the
Gennadios Library). While in Greece, Fr.
Gregory also completed the coursework
and examination for the Diploma of
Byzantine Chant, issued by the Greek
Ministry of Culture. After returning from
Greece, Fr. Gregory spent two years as an
adjunct lecturer in the Ancient Studies
Department at the University of Maryland,
Baltimore County.

His Eminence Metropolitan
Evangelos ordained Fr. Gregory as a
deacon on October 4, 2015, and elevated
him to the priesthood on October 25, 2015.
From 2015-2017 Fr. Gregory served as the
presiding priest of Sts. Mary Magdalene &
Markella Greek Orthodox Church in
Darlington, Maryland, and from 2017-2023
of St. Demetrios, Upper Darby.

On February 1, 2023, His Eminence
Archbishop Elpidophoros of America
appointed Fr. Gregory to the Metropolitan
Cathedral of St. John the Theologian in
Tenafly, New Jersey. He is joined by
Presvytera Catherine and their five
children.



MIA TNQPIMIA ME TON TI1. TPHIOPIO
IKIAMIMEPT

'O 1. [pnyopIog yevviABnKe Kai avaTpagnke
o160 NOEBIA, Teveoi. Metd Tig €yKUKAIEG
OoTToudéG Tou, oTroudace ‘EAANVIKA  Kai
NaTivikny  @IAoAoyia  OT6 KoAAéylo
NtéIBivioov, o1l Bépeia KapoAiva, 61Tou
yvwpioe TAV TNpeoButépa Aikatepiva, 1
oTroia oTroUdace Ki AUTH TAV KAAOOIKNA
@IAoAoyia. ApoU £Aafe 16 TTTUXIO TOU, O TI.
Fpnyoplo¢ ATav kadnyntic AATIVIKOV O
Eva idlwTIKG AUkelo o106 NAGRIA, Teveai.
AUTd TG Xpovia 6 1. [pnydpiog, TToU EiXe
MEYAAWOEI AlapapTupduEvog OTAV
AvaBaTTioTIKAV  éKKANCOia, YyUpeue pia
EKKAnoia Mo Tmapdéuoia OtV  apxaiav
¢KKANCia TToU EiXE YVWPIOEl OTIC OTTOUBEC
Tou. AUTA N E€peuva TOV OdAYNOE OTAV
TomikAv ‘EAANvopB6dofov Evopia OTtTou
KatnXAOKe Kai TEAIKG OTAV iEPATIK) OXOAN
10U Ayiou BAadiunpou otiv Néa Yopkn
OTTOU TeAeiwae TiC Be0AOYIKEG TOU OTTOUDEC
160 2004. Zuvéxioe TiG @IAOAOYIKEG TOU
o1oudég 01O KaBoAiké MavetTioTAuio TAG
Auepikiic otiv lNoudoivykrtov kai 16 2014
avayopeuBnke AIdAkTwp ‘EAANVIKAG Kai
NaTivikiic PiAoAoyiag, pé €idikdTnTa OTAV
MarpoAoyia. Kara T1Av didpkela TV
OI0aKTOPIKWY  ToUu OToudv O  TI.
pnyopiog UTTNPETOUOE WG TTPWTOWAATNG
oT1év 1.N. Ayiwv AtmrootoAwv [lMETpou Kai
MauAou, Ppévrepik, MaipuAavt. O TI.
Fpnyopiog Exel Talidéwelr o’ OAnv 1AV
‘EAANGOa kai TRV KUTTpo yid apXaloAoyIKEG
OTToUdEG,  oupTtTEPIAaUBavouévwy  dUOo
KaAOKQIpIV TTOoU OOUAeuUE o€
apxaioAoyikéc avaokagéc atrv Kotrpo. O
. pnydplo¢ pé TV oikoyéveld ToU
mépacgav 16 2011-12 otiv ‘EAAGda 61TOU
ouveéypage THV OIOOKTOPIKA TOu O1aTpIRA
ws  Ymétpopog  DoUAuTTpaiT  OTN
Mevvadelo BIBAIOOAKN TAG AMPEPIKAVIKAG
2 X0Af¢ KAaooikwyv Z1roudwv oTrv ABrva.

1AV 'EAAGOa O 1. pnyodpIog ouvéxioe Kai
TiG OTTOUBEG TOU OTAV WAATIKA TEXVN Kai
emétuxe 160 AimAwpa  BulavTiviig
Mouoikiig, €mKupwuévov — Ammod 1O
Y1roupyeio MNoAimiopold. Apol £TTéoTpeyse
otV Auepiki, O . pnyopiog €5idaoke
apxaia €1i dUo Xpovia o1éd MaverTioTAYIO
MaipuAavt 016 Baltimore County. O Zep.
MntpotroAiTng T€Ews NEag ‘lepoéng, vov €
2Aapdewyv, K. Eudyyehog éxeipotdvnoe 1OV
. [pnyodplo €ic didkovov oTic 4 ‘OkTwRpiou
2015 o106 Ppévrepik, Maipuhavt, Kai €ig
iepéa aTic 25 100 idiou pnvog otév 1.N. Ay.
Anuntpiou, Upper Darby. Té 2015-2017 o
. [pnydpiog UTINPETNOEY WG IEPATIKOG
mpoioTduevog otov 1.N. Ayiwv Mapiag
MaydaAnvic kai MapkéAAag, Darlington,
Maryland kai 16 2017-2023 oT1év I.N. Ayiou
Anuntpiou, Upper Darby TAG
MevvoulABaviag. TR 1n PePpouapiou 2023
0 2eB. Apxlemiokomrog AMEPIKAG K.
‘EATIO0QOpOC TOV d16pI0E OTAV
TTPOIoTAMEVIA TOU MnTpoTroAITIKOU
KaBedpikol Naol T100 ‘lwdavvou 100
@eoAbyou 016 TévagAdi, Niou Tlépleu. O
m. [pnyopiog pé 1 Vv [peoButépa
KaTtepiva €xouv TTévte TTaIdIA.

Mark the Date:

- April 30", Sunday, Greek
Independence Day Parade, NYC

- June 2, 3 & 4, Friday — Sunday,
Taste of Greece St. John the
Theologian Annual Festival



President’s Messagqge:

Dear Families of St. John the Theologian:

On behalf of the entire Parish Council, | wish you
and everyone in your circle a healthy and fruitful
start to 2023. The last few months have been
eventful for the community at St. John’s, but
everyone on the Parish Council is undaunted and
excited by what lies ahead. We look forward to
partnering with all of you under the leadership of
our superb new priest, Fr. Gregory Gilbert, as we
support him in growing our Cathedral. In that
regard, our newly-elected Executive Council is
comprised of:

e Vickie Rokkos — 1%t Vice President

e Elaina Charas — 2" Vice President

e Sean Callahan - Secretary

e George Tsougarakis — Asst. Secretary
e Michael Camarinos — Treasurer

e Theo Zacharatos — Asst. Treasurer

e Stephen Ferranti — Past President

Please join me in congratulating them, and in
thanking everyone on the Parish Council for all it
does for St. John’s. And particularly join me in
thanking our recent Presidents, Stephen Ferranti
and Aris Chicles, for the Herculean work they and
their teams did during the Pandemic.

Hebrews 10:25 states “..Not forsaking the
assembling of ourselves together, as the manner of
some is; but exhorting one another: and so much
the more, as ye see the day approaching.”
Considering this, we’re off to an encouraging
start. Recent weeks at the Cathedral have brought
back familiar sights and sounds — a visit by His
Eminence Archbishop Elpidophoros, a church
bustling with activity, the Narthex echoing with the
voices of young families coming to St. John’s, and
our ministries revving up for the year ahead — it’s
been exciting to see the Cathedral getting back to
many of its pre-Covid activity levels and norms (and
paper bulletins on Sunday are even making a
comeback!).

Yet with all the headlines about declining church
attendance nationwide — and those stories are real,
regrettably — we know there’s much to navigate,
and much to do, to keep our beloved church pointed

in the right direction. Our vision for the Cathedral
remains “To be the community that is recognized as
having the best youth programs and ministries that
will enable our Cathedral to increase our
membership and bring people to Jesus Christ.” So,
in that regard, parents, please sign up your children
for our world-class Sunday School... and bring them!
And we have so many other wonderful ministries at
St. John’s — our superlative Philoptochos, Greek
School, GOYA, PTO, Kali Parea and Scouting
programs, and so many more. Please be active, sign-
up, and volunteer — the church needs you, especially
now. And at whatever level you are able, please
consider becoming a Steward. Stewardship is a
ministry of our faith, and it enables all the programs
we connect with each other through St. John’s. And
when we connect, we reinforce our unity in Christ
and our Greek Orthodox faith, and we’re stronger as
a result.

On a somber note, many of you know that our
beloved Fr. Angelo Artemas was hospitalized at the
beginning of the year just as he was to take a new
assignment in the Midwest. As we communicated in
our note from January 23 and other
communications, the parish is taking significant
efforts to support Father and his family during this
time. We continue to pray fervently to God for Fr.
Angelo’s full healing and the continued well-being of
Presbytera Patricia and their three amazing
daughters during this time.

In closing, we look ahead, certainly with some
remaining challenges to traverse, but with
confidence and optimism. We look forward to
finishing our newly remodeled Fellowship Hall —we
are already utilizing this delightful facility for many
church and family events, and hope that you
consider this for your next gathering. Spring will be
here soon, we’ll be entering the paramount Paschal
season and from there we’ll move on to our Greek
Festival, June 2-4. The Events team has numerous
other events planned for our community
throughout 2023, as we further renew our
fellowship following Covid — and | look forward to
seeing you all at St. John’s.

Wishing you all of God’s Blessings, and a
contemplative and peaceful Lent.

George L. Staphos, Parish Council President



St. Philothea Philoptochos Society News

On behalf of the St. Philothea Philoptochos Society, | pray that this message finds you all well. As we begin the
Lenten season, a sacred period of reflection and preparation before the celebration of Easter, our
Philoptochos Chapter remains unwavering in its mission and efforts.

As we continue to keep Fr. Angelo and his family in our prayers, we want to welcome Fr. Gregory Gilbert,
Presvetera Catherine, and their family to our community. Our Board members continue to work tirelessly to
assist those who are less fortunate, along with the help and generosity of the entire St. John The Theologian
community.

OUR RECENT ACTIVITIES

Annual Christmas Party — On Tuesday, December 6, 2022, we held our annual Christmas Party at Seasons in
Washington Township, NJ. With this being our first holiday party since before the pandemic, it was a joy to see
so many familiar faces finally back together again reconnecting, dancing, enjoying great food and having a
wonderful time! Sincere thanks to the chair ladies, all who attended, and to all our generous sponsors!

Supporting the Needy — In early January, our Philoptochos sisters started the new year off right in the spirit of
kindness and generosity by taking time to purchase and deliver a hefty carload of much needed diapers to the
center for Food Action in Englewood, NJ! They also i purchased and delivered

46 cases of water bottles (a total of 1,840 water
bottles!!) to Family Promise in Hackensack, NJ. When
there is an urgent need we are there!! Thank you to
the chair-ladies who did all that shopping and
delivering.



Christmas/New Year Activities:

During November and December, we sold sweets and Vasilopitas. Big thank you goes to all the co-chairs and
ladies who were able to help, as well as all the parishioners that supported our fundraising efforts during the
Christmas and New Year’s Holidays.

Community Christmas card was well organized and implemented again this year, thanks to the efforts of
Athena Apostle and her committee for collecting all the names, printing and mailing.

January General Meeting Guest Speaker — At our General Meeting on Tuesday, January 24, we were pleased
to have two extremely knowledgeable and experienced speakers, Theodora Ziongas, Assistant Executive
Director, Hamilton-Madison House, and Paulette Geanacopoulos, LMSW, Director, Department of Social Work
Services, National Philoptochos, join us to speak about The Challenges of Caregiving for a Parent, Spouse, or
Disabled Child. Both Theodora and Paulette provided extensive information on a topic of importance to all,
along with a detailed packet of resources and helpful tips provided by the National Philoptochos Caregiver
Support Group.

Welcome Brunch for Father Gregory Gilbert - On Sunday, February 5, our Philoptochos Chapter and Parish
Council joined together to provide a community brunch m— -
to welcome Father Gregory Gilbert, Presvytera Catherine
and their children to our community. The Sunday liturgy
was very well attended, and our newly renovated
Fellowship Hall was filled for the warm welcome!

Go Red Sunday and Visit from His Eminence Archbishop
Elpidophoros of America —

On Sunday, February 12, we held our annual celebration of
National Heart Health Month by collectively wearing red and
handing out a red rose to all ladies present that day, as a call to
action for women to take control of their heart health. On the
same day, we also joined with our Parish Council to provide a
community brunch to welcome His Eminence Archbishop
Elpidophoros of America who served the Divine Liturgy. It was an
honor to have him with us!



St. Philothea Feast Day Celebration - On Sunday, February 19, we held our annual
celebration of the Feast Day of St. Philothea, patron saint of our Chapter, along with
an artoclasia service for the health and wellbeing of our Philoptochos members and
a memorial service for our Chapter’s Philoptochos members who have fallen asleep
in the Lord. We also hosted a community brunch after services in honor of the

occasion.
. -

OUR MISSION CONTINUES...
Feeding the Hungry and Supplying Essentials to the Needy:

e Family Promise, Hackensack, NJ - Feeding the Homeless — Continued distribution of complete dinners
to the homeless.

e Center for Food Action, Englewood NJ - Local Food Pantry — Continued shopping and delivery of food
to our local food pantry.

e Operation Classroom - Comfort Closet — Continued support of this program by providing essentials for
needy students in various schools in Newark NJ.

Support to Charitable Organizations:
e St. Michael’s Home
e Ukraine Relief Fund
e Turkey and Syria Earthquake Relief

Social Service:

Our Social Service Committee continually and discreetly distributes supermarket certificates and other support
to local families and individuals in need through our confidential vetting process. Please contact Fr. Gregory or
Maria Kamilaris if you know of anyone who may need assistance.

Metropolis Philoptochos of New Jersey Commitments:
e Emergency Social Service Fund (Sunday of Orthodoxy Tray Collection)
e Schools of the Patriarchate, (amount determined by the chapter)
e Metropolis Office Fund Obligation
e Social Service Fund Obligation

National Philoptochos Commitments:
e Academy of Saint Basil
e Autism Assistance Fund
e Children's Medical Fund
e Ecumenical Patriarchate

e National Philoptochos Emergency Fund - National Philoptochos authorized $50,000 to be released
from this fund for the Earthquake in Turkey and Syria



e General Medical Fund

e Hellenic College Holy Cross School of Theology

e International Orthodox Christian Charities (IOCC)

e National Sisterhood of Presvyteres Benevolent Fund

e Orthodox Christian Fellowship (OCF)

e Orthodox Christian Mission Center and Support a Mission Priest (OCM)
e Retired Clergy and Widowed Presvyteres Benevolent Fund
e Saint Photios Shrine

e Seventy-Fifth Anniversary Founders Fund

e Social Services

e United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES

Girls’ Night Out and Annual Membership Drive — Wednesday, February 22, 7 p.m., at Axia Taverna in
Tenafly. Join us for a fun night with drinks and meze!

Clean Monday, Vespers and Great Compline Dinner — Monday, February 27, our Chapter will host a
light Lenten community dinner after the vesper service.

General Meeting — Tuesday, March 21, 7:30 p.m.

Preparations for the Annual Festival — Every year, our Philoptochos members gather to bake
traditional Greek pites, sweets, and pastries for sale at our Cathedral’s annual Festival in June. Please
join us this year on Wednesday/Thursday, May 10/May 11 to make the pites, and on
Wednesday/Thursday, May 17/May 18 to make the sweets and pastries.

Elections: This is a very special year as we will have to elect a slate of New Board members for the
term 2023-2025 in May. It is very important that you are up to date with your Philoptochos
stewardship and church stewardship. According to the Bylaws, a screening committee needed to be
appointed, and | appointed Aspasia Melis and Barbara Kostakis.

It is their duty to make sure that all candidates are qualified according to the National Philoptohos
Bylaws. If you are interested in joining the Board, please notify any Board Member or Aspasia and
Barbara for further information. MAKE A DIFFERENCE- COME JOIN US!!!

Dues and private donations have been a huge help to keep our mission going. If you have not yet
done so, please mail in your 2023 membership dues. You may also use the following link (or access
it on the Philoptochos page of our Cathedral’s website) to submit your stewardship dues and
donations: https://www.stjohntenafly.orq/philoptochos/about-philoptochos

We are thankful for everyone who continues to support us!

I wish everyone a happy, healthy, and peaceful and blessed Lent, Holy Week and Easter!
KaAo Naoyxa!

With love in Christ,
Maria Kamilaris, President



Greetings from the PTO!

On behalf of the PTO we want to share our best wishes and
blessings for this New Year. We first want to extend our
prayers of health and love to Father Angelo, Presvytera

and their family. The PTO would also like to welcome
Father Gregory Gilbert, Presbytera Catherine and their
family to the Cathedral!

The PTO has been busy planning engaging activities for our
children as well as fundraisers in order to continue to
support our exceptional Greek & Sunday School programs.

Our first big fundraiser this year was a very well-attended,
successful and hilarious Comedy Night with Gus
Constantellis (@ConstantlyGus)!

Next came our beautiful OXI Day Celebration. The children
presented wonderfully in our gorgeous and most blessed
church, while renovations were underway in Fellowship
Hall.



We have also been so lucky to be able to come together in
person for all PTO meetings and even managed to sprinkle
in @ ZUMBA lesson during one of them. Family Bowling
Night in November was right up our “alley” and our
families had a blast! Our children then joined the children
of St. Basil’'s Academy for an enriching service project
building gingerbread houses for St. Basil’s holiday event.
A “sweet” time was had by all.



In December ‘the PTO hosted a Wlnter Wonderland Dance
for the children which featured a D], photobooth and mini
Tricky Tray with fun items for the kids!

; : W ”"W‘-
The Church Chnstmas Pageant was a huge success and a beautiful
sight to behold. We also very much enjoyed watching our Greek
School children perform their holiday poems after which we had a
visit from Santa himself who helped collect gifts to donate to

various local charities for chlldren |n need




Night entitled Lucky in Love! This event replaced our
beloved and long-running Tricky Tray but we believe we've
started a new and exciting tradition as far as PTO
fundraisers go. On behalf of our Greek and Sunday School
programs, our PTO sends many thanks to all who came
and all who donated to our fundraiser. That night WE were
the ones Lucky in Love with the love and support our
community showed us! A special thanks to our donors &
sponsors and to our PTO members who came together as a
force to pull this off.

gl
X

We are truly blessed to be able to raise our children in this
Cathedral surrounded by the love of Father Gilbert and
Presbytera, our Greek & Sunday School teachers, all of our
families and community. We look forward to planning more great
events throughout the year. Please follow us on Facebook (PTO
St. John’s Cathedral) and Instagram (st.johnstenafly_pto) for the
latest updates and information.

We wish you all a blessed 2023!
Mariella Kapsaskis & Jennie Ballas



KALI PAREA:

Welcome to a New Year 2023 and new
beginnings at St. John's.

First of all, we would like to welcome
Fr. Gregory Gilbert, Presbytera Katherine
and their family to St. John's. We are looking
forward to getting to know them.

We are planning new activities and
events for the coming year. We will have our
second meeting on Tuesday, February 21 at
Ipm in the church Hall. The presentation
will be Prescription Drug
Abuse. Sandwiches and dessert will be
offered.

We would also like to invite everyone
to become members of Kali Parea. No one is
too young or too old. Our primary goal is to
socialize and enjoy each other's company
especially after the isolation from the Covid
pandemic. We are looking forward to seeing
everyone.

Maria Kyriacou
President.

STEWARDSHIP:

Dear fellow stewards,

| am happy to report that 2023
Stewardship is off to a good start! Many
of you have already made your 2023
pledge. If you have not, please do it this
week.

As a stewardship committee, we
are working on strategies to connect with
more Orthodox Christians within reach of
our Cathedral. We have a team of over
16 parishioners who are on the
Stewardship Committee. We had our first
meeting on February 10" and have
several action items.

Covid-related lockdowns
negatively impacted our Stewardship
program in 2021 and 2022. In 2022, we
only generated $350,000 in Stewardship
revenue. Under normal circumstances,
we would need to increase 2023
Stewardship to at least $425,000.
Unfortunately, 2023 is not normal as we
must cover an additional $125,000 in
unplanned expenses. With a goal of
$550,000, the Stewardship committee is
asking you to increase your financial
commitment.

Your Stewardship Commitment is a
testimony of your dedication to your own
spiritual growth and the spreading our
beloved Orthodox Faith. We thank you
on behalf of the Cathedral of St. John the
Theologian and pray that 2023 will be
filled with joy, good health, and
fulfillment.

Yours in Christ,
The Stewardship Committee



2023 Monday Lenten Services and Lectures

Monday February 27
6:00 pm Great Compline Service
7:00 pm Lenten Dinner sponsored by Philoptochos
Speaker: Anastasia Economos
Topic: Recent Pilgrimage to Constantinople, Holy Lands & Jordan

Monday March 6
6:00 pm Great Compline Service
7:30 pm Lenten Dinner sponsored by Parish Council
Speaker: George Demacopoulos
Topic: “Preparing for Holy Week with the help of St. Romanos the Melodist”

Monday March 13
6:00 pm Great Compline Service
7:00 pm Lenten Dinner sponsored by AHEPA
Speaker: Dn. Vitaly Permiakov
Topic: TBA

Monday March 20
6:00 pm Great Compline Service:
7:00 pm Lenten Dinner sponsored by PTO

Speaker: Rev. Bogdan Bucur
Topic: TBA

Monday March 27
6:00 pm Great Compline Service
7:00 pm Lenten Dinner sponsored by Kali Parea
Speaker: Dean Vafiadis
Topic: “Monastic Wisdom: Letters of Saints & Monks”

Monday April 3
6:00 pm Great Compline Service
7:00 pm Lenten Dinner sponsored by GOYA
Speaker: Telly Papanikolaou
Topic: "Why does God allow evil"



AHEPA Bergen Knights Chapter 285;

TENAFLY, NJ — The Order of AHEPA Bergen
Knights Chapter #285 hosted the New Jersey
Premiere of “My People” a feature documentary
by Anna Rezan on Sunday, January 29th to
honor the International Day of Commemoration
in memory of the victims of the Holocaust.

"My People" is the story of the Jews of Greece
during the Holocaust, the Axis occupation, the
great Greek resistance and the role of the Greek
Orthodox clergy. "My People" is a hymn to love
and courage as it is discovered by a young
woman in her quest to uncover her Greek
Jewish family's history. The film is produced,
written & directed by Anna Rezan along with
Academy Award winners Mitchell Block and Kim
Magnusson.

Eleni Purgioti,Pantelis Kodogiannis and Zafeiris
Haitidis serve as executive producers.

Anna Rezan joined us from Los Angeles in the
Fellowship Hall of Saint John the Theologian.
The Fellowship Hall was filled to capacity as
over 200 attended from the St. John the
Theologian community and the surrounding
Greek-American and non Greek-American
communities.

Prior to the film a short video produced in 1985
was shown highlighting the Order of Ahepa’s
role during World War Il. Entitled “The Ripples
Will Never Cease” it highlighted Ahepa’s
condemnation of Fascism, Communism and the
Nazis treatment of Jews in 1938, the first
organization of its kind to do so in the United
States; the half-billion dollar Ahepa United
States War Bond effort; the Greek War Relief
Effort; and the 5 million bushels of wheat that
Ahepa delivered to Greece.

The showing was followed by a reception and a
Q & A session with Anna.

“My People” was enthusiastically-received by an
audience that was deeply moved by this
inspiring untold story. The film evoked
memories from those in the audience who lived
thru the tragic events and the unnecessary loss
of their friends. At the same time, they and other
attendees, of all ages, found “My People” to be
optimistic. Amongst the positive feedback for

the film, an attendee found the fiim to be
"powerful, yet delicately handled in relation to
other Holocaust films" that he has seen over
decades.

Anna: "l was thrilled to receive an invitation from
AHEPA & their Bergen Knights chapter
regarding 'My People." | grew up in Athens,
always hearing about the great work that they
do and everything they have done for Greece.
They are the true Philhellenes and they have
proved that unity can result in greatness. My
directorial debut carries a strong message ...that
is unity and the positive outcomes that It always
brings upon the world. | am honored that my
cause aligns with that of AHEPA and | feel
grateful for this opportunity that paves the way
for many other synergies in the future."

Special thanks to Anna for joining us for the New
Jersey premiere of her wonderfully well-done
documentary film, “My People”.

Official Teaser
https://youtu.be/9Y60FCTwolU
Official Trailer
https://youtu.be/xcKSjviwWyY

Visit "My People" on
Facebook www.facebook.com/mypeoplemovie/
Follow "My People" on

Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/mypeop
lemovie @mypeoplemovie




Feb 16™, our 1%t Annual Tavli Tournament. It was a

e " S 1. P e B

AHEPA held a fundrais_i‘ng “fun” event on Thursday

successful event with 20 players and a number of onlookers. We raised a good amount towards another
service dog for Veterans with PTSD.

Upcoming, AHEPA Bergen Knights will sponsor one of the Monday Lenten Dinner Lecture series, on
March 13t™. We are looking forward to having the Lectures back in person, along with the food!

March 23", Thursday, will mark the return of the Bergen County Greek Independence Day Flag raising

ceremony, cosponsored by Bergen County and the three local AHEPA chapters. It will be held at 2 Bergen

County Plaza at 12:30pm. There will be honorees by all three AHEPA chapters. The Honorees from the Bergen

Knights will be George Makris , Eva Poneros, Homer Vanides and Jack Kessisoglou. Come join us for some
Inspirational speeches and entertainment, and some snacks at the end.

March 26™, Sunday, we will co-Host the 3" Annual Englewood Cliffs Greek Independence Day Flag
Raising Ceremony at the Fire House, after Liturgy. Please come and enjoy another day of Cultural Pride.



GOYA:

St. John the Theologian has been having a wonderful GOYA season so far! Many
events in recent months have given Tenafly GOYA so many opportunities, as well as
provided us with memories that are sure to last a lifetime. One of our most notable
successes is taking second place in the FDF Greek folk dance competition in Maryland!
The dance team has truly been working to their fullest potential—it definitely paid off.

INVETR OPOLITAN
CATHEDRAL OF

The Tenafly girls volleyball team ended the season strong, with our Senior team
taking second place trophy! As for fundraisers, our first ever GOYA vs. Alumni volleyball
and basketball tournaments were held, and raised funds for Saint Basil’s Academy in
Garrison, NY.

Our annual “Whiteout” fundraiser also was a huge success, for we were able to
raise not hundreds, but thousands of dollars in order to support cancer fundraisers and
to help those in need.



As for updates in our church as a whole, we were overjoyed to welcome Father
Gregory Gilbert to the St. John’s family this past month. Our community is looking
forward to getting to know Father Gilbert and making him feel welcome.

Some upcoming GOYA events to look forward to include the Sights and Sounds
competition, GOYA Olympics, and, of course, GOYA prom, which Tenafly will be hosting
this year! The prom committee is so excited to make this prom the best one yet. For
more information on any of the listed events, please feel free to contact a GOYA advisor
through email (goya.tenafly@gmail.com). St. John’'s GOYA wishes everyone a
wonderful lent and Paschal!

By Lianna Gourmos




BOY SCOUTS:

Troop 25 scouts range from 6%
grade to 12" grade, with lots of activities
from hiking, biking, bowling, civic
ceremonies, camping and more. The
goal is to help make our scouts mature
into young men with communication and
leadership skills to bring them into
adulthood.

Back in October the scouts visited
the Fort Lee Historic Park and then hiked
across the George Washington Bridge.
We also had a meeting around a
campfire one Friday evening. In
November the scouts participated in the

Veteran’s Day celebration at church,
performing the Flag Ceremony. In
December the had a District Bowling day
at the Montvale lanes.

January started with our Cabin
Camping trip at Camp Alpine where we
practiced for the Klondike Competition
and had lots of fun. At the end of the
month we participated in the Klondike
Competition where the scouts travelled
around to six different areas, pulling their
equipment on a dog sled and competing
in first aid, fire building and cooking,
orienteering, lashings, team building and
shelter building. Then they had the sled
race competition. They slept well that
night.

February 5" was Scout Sunday,
the 113" Anniversary of scouting in the
U.S. We attended the Liturgy that day,
which coincided with Father Gregory’s
first Sunday Liturgy at St. John.

If you'd like to join our Scouts,
Cubs, Boys or Girls, please contact
Peter Hilaris at hilarispb@aol.com or
551-486-74809.




Scholarship Opportunities:

GOYA & other youth:

Asteris Fanikos-NJ Hellenic Commission-609 462
5634

Attached is the NJ Hellenic American Heritage
Commission scholarship competition in conjunction
with the Metropolis. Scholarship Invitational NJ
High School Students of Hellenic descent are invited
to submit an essay that will be judged by the NJ
Hellenic American Heritage Commission and the NJ
Department of Education. The winning author will
receive a $2,000 Scholarship. Awards will be
presented at the NJ Greek Independence Day
reception on March 18, 2023. Submit your response
of less than 1,000 words before March 4, 2023. For
further information, please contact:
Hellenic.Commission(@sos.nj.gov or
afanikos@hotmail.com The link follows: NIJ
Department of State - NJ Hellenic American
Heritage Commission - Essay Contest Or
https://nj.gov/state/hellenic-essay-
contest.shtml#:~:text=NJ%20High%20Sch001%20S
tudents%200t%20Hellenic%20descent%20are,Hell
enism%20Award%20and%20the%201Irene%20Leo
ntarakis%20Agape%20Award.

Essay Question* Population realignment is being
experienced around the world at an increasing rate
and the topic of immigration has become
increasingly common in the national dialogue. The
United States has been the destination for immigrants
seeking a better life since its inception. As a result,
the American population has always been comprised
of a large number of diverse communities. Like other
ethnic groups, citizens of Greece and Cyprus have
assimilated into the fabric of the American
community; but it has not been without serious
challenges. In the 1920’s, for example, Greek
immigrants were brutally targeted by the KKK and
other discriminatory groups. Half a century later,
displaced Cypriots migrated to the United States as
refugees seeking safety after the Turkish invasion of
Cyprus in 1974. And today, thousands of ethnic
Greek Ukrainians have left everything behind as
Odessa and Mariupol have been decimated.
Reflecting on the Hellenic experience, how do you
believe the United States should address the issue of
immigration? How do immigrants impact the United
States? What can communities do to address
continuing population realignment? What benefits
and challenges does immigration present to
communities and the nation?

-St. John the Theologian Scholarship:
Available to any Seniors in High School who are
children of a Steward.

Application from church office. 201-567-5072
Deadline August 15"

-AHEPA:

-Bergen Knights Chapter Scholarship:
Available to any High School Senior who'’s
parent is a member of the AHEPA Bergen
Knights chapter.
hilarispb@aol.com
Deadline May 15t

-AHEPA District #5 Scholarships:
Available to High School Seniors who’s parent are
AHEPA members.
https://Ahepadistrict5.org/scholarship.htm
Deadlinsce April 30™

-AHEPA National Scholarships:
Available to High School Seniors, College and
Graduate students who are themselves or
parents are AHEPA members.
https://Ahepa.org/wp-
content/uploads/2023/01/2023-AEF-
Application.pdf
Deadline March 315t

-SCOUTS:

-Tony Triant Memorial Scholarship:
Available to High School Seniors who are Boy
Scouts in Troop 25 or Girl Scouts in Troop 653
who earned the Eagle/Gold award and are
baptized in the Eastern Orthodox Failth
Contact hilarispb@aol.com
Deadline June 15t

-EOCS Scholarship:

Available to High School Seniors Boy/Girl Scout
who earned their Eagle/Gold Award and the
Alpha Omega religious award.
https://www.eocs.org/scholarship

Deadline April 30t

-Basil S. Hilaris,MD Memorial Scholarship:
High School Senior/College student who’s
parents are Stewards of St. Johns and are
entering a medically related program.

Award not to exceed $2500

For Info or application: hilarispb@aol.com
Deadline June 15"




SACRAMENTS:

BAPTISMS:

10/15/22

10/23/22

11/5/22

11/6/22

11/11/22

11/11/22

11/12/22

11/13/22

12/3/22

12/10/22

1/14/23

1/21/23

Callie Antonia, daughter of William
and Cvetanka (Trendafiloska)
George, Alexander George as
Sponsor

Theodore, son of Orestis and
Despina (Victory) Kotopoulos, Cindy
Wengerter as Sponsor.

Anthony Jimenez, son of Antonio
and Silvia (Jimenez) Sanchez, Petros
Stamaterakis as Sponsor.

Lucia Maria, daughter of Steven and
Anastasia (Kamilaris) Gnardellis,
Dean Gnardellis as Sponsor.

Despina loanna, daughter of lan and
Kleopatra (Kourouglos) Nickerson,
Evdoxia Modica as Sponsor.

Elias Vasilios, son of lan and
Kleopatra (Kourouglos) Nickerson,
Olympia Lagonikos as Sponsor.

Michael Nektarios, son of Emmanuel
and Helena (Xenophontos) Martakis,
Eleni Xenophontos and Aphrodite
Christodoulou as Sponsor.

Evie Joanna, daughter of Orestis and
Christina (Liapas) Kotopoulos,
Dimitrios Kousanthanas as Sponsor.

Luna Haroula, daughter of Matthew
and Joyce (Chang) Prepis, George
Prepis as Sponsor.

Zachary, son of Kenneth and Robin
(Burchman) Plotzker, Maria Artemas
as Sponsor.

Emmanuel Alexander, son of
Alexander and Katherine
(Andreosatos) Xenopoulos,
Evangelos Xenopoulos and Demitra
Lapointe as Sponsors.

Evan James, son of George and
Alexandra (Popovski) Lambrou, Effie
Nerantzis as Sponsor.

1/21/23 Zoe Noelle, daughter of Brian and
Masina (Puleo) Dua, Philip Puleo and

Christina Lilikas as Sponsors.

2/4/23 Theodore, son of Marios and
Despina (Kamilaris) Christodoulou,
Kyle and Christina Hopkins as

Sponsors.

2/18/23 Niko Alexander, son of Chris and
Samantha (Terranova) Popovski,
George Sardis and Elena

Thomopoulos-Kaousias as Sponsors.

2/25/23 Stylianos loannis, son of Jade and
Marika (Maris) Clark, Melina

McAllister as Sponsor.

CHRISMATION:

2/11/23 Connor Beuthin, Alex and Litsa
Milionis as Sponsors.

WEDDINGS:

10/15/2022 Nicholas Hilaris and Luciana

Macaluso, Alexandra Hilaris as
Sponsor

CONGRATULATIONS / NA ZISSOUN

FUNERALS:

10/22/22 John Oleskie
10/31/22 Vasilios Mikelis
11/9/22 Joanne Nollas
11/14/22 Aristides Epiphaniou
11/17/22 Angeliki Tsiolis
11/23/22 Loucas Raptis
11/29/22 Susan Preis
12/20/22 Fr. Constantine Combitsis
12/21/22 Angela Hatzopoulos
12/22/22 Mary Zaharopoulos
1/9/23 Helen Balafas
1/10/23 Despina Gines
2/1/23 Catherine Rallis
2/21/23 Marinos Loukeris
2/22/23 George Souflis
2/23/23 Emanuel Nikitiadis

MAY THEIR MEMORIES BE ETERNAL



JOIN THOUSANDS
OF YOUTH ACROSS
THE NATION AND

2023 ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM ORATORICAL FESTIVAL

Senior Division (Grades 10-12) ¢ Junior Division (Grades 7-9)

AWARDS

National finalists are eligible to receive the following:
St. John Chrysostom Oratorical Festival Scholarship: $500 to $2000
FAITH: An Endowment for Orthodoxy and Hellenism: to be announced

Finalists at any level are eligible to receive the following:
Chrysostom Scholarship to Hellenic College: $2,500 up to $30,000 per year

Parish Festival Date & Time: SuUnday, March 12th at 1:00 pm
Parish Chairperson: Eleni (Helen) Coyle

Cattast alairatian: ecoyle@stjohntenafly.org

Find the topics, tips, manual & award information at:
www.religioused.goarch.org

Department of Religious Education (DRE), Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of America




THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING 2023 STEWARDSHIP
BENEFACTORS PLEDGING $3,000 OR MORE:

Camarinos, Michael & Lauren
Charas, Chris & Elaina
Chicles, Aris & Annemarie
Cocotos, Paul & Helen
Dongaris, Spiro & Maria Gena
Ferranti, Stephen & Irene
Karas, Mary

Kiriakou, Gregory & Demetra
Kostakis, Konstantinos & Barbara
Makris, George & Julia
Makris, Jerry & Barbara
Millas-Russo, Michael & Eva
Nicholas, Matthew & Christine

(As of 02/22/23)

Philliou, Marina

Philliou, Philip & Annitsa

Poneros, Dr. John & Katrinos, Dr. Fay
Sames Witold & Frances

Soussou, George

Soussou, Stavro & Audrey

Staphos George & Maria

Timotheou, John & Stephanie
Tsigounis, Presbytera, Marika

Tsigounis, Simone

THANK YOU TO OUR 2023 STEWARDS

(As of 02/22/23)

If you have not already done so, please complete and return your 2023 pledges and kindly
make your stewardship donation at http://stjohntenafly.org or mail to
Greek Orthodox Cathedral of St. John the Theologian, 353 East Clinton Ave, Tenafly, NJ 07670

Amador, Sandy & Tina
Andreopoulos Rita
Andreopoulos, Kostas & Libby
Andronico, John & Kyriaki
Angelidis, James

Antinori, Charles & Sara
Antonelos, Kathryn
Antoniades, Neo

Antoniou, Panayiotis & Irene
Antzoulatos, Pandora
Arvanitis, Pota

Athanasenias, Xanthi
Avlonitis, Helen

Ayvaliotis, Stewart & Karen
Baker, John & Stella

Balafas, Helen

Ballas, Peter & Jennie
Barbarise, Anthony & Christine
Barous, John & Levina

Batsides, Thea

Bayiokos, Dr. Demetrios &
Frances

Becker, Canela

Belesis, Konstantinos

Bellanich, John & Melanie
Bellas, Constantine & Nicole
Bourboulis, Antonia

Bourboulis, Gerry & Stacey
Bovino, Brian & Irene

Briskin, Bertrand & Mary

Brun, Andrea

Callahan, Sean & Annamaria
Carpentieri, Anastasia
Catanzaro, Eleni

Chassapis, Constantin & Marina
Christodoulou, Marios & Despina
Christodoulou, Evan & Fotini
Chrysikos, Anna

Clark, Jade & Maris Marika
Combitsis, Presbytera Argeroula
Connolly, Catherine

Connolly, Michael

Connolly, Raymond & Fethes-
Connolly, Christine
Constantinides, Nick & Kyriaki
Corey, Lee & Helene
Coumarinos, Maria

Coyle, James & Eleni

Creed, Michael & Cora
Ctorides, Eleni

Czechowicz, Michael & Maria
Dacpano, Romel & Kathryn
Dalton, Phillip & Niki
Demetriades, Michael & Stiliani
Demoleas, John & Vivian
Demou, Catherine

Dertouzos, Peter & Lisa



Dimitriadis, Eleftherios &
Marianthy

Dimopoulos, George & Polixeni
Dokas, Elias & Stassou, Andrea
Doumas, Demetra

Dowles, James & Valas, Martha
Duzoglou, Gloria

Eby, Jeffrey & Marianna
Eftychiou, Peter & Regina
Epiphaniou, Georgia
Fassuliotis, George & Anastasia
Floratos, Alex & Dionysia
Fountoukidis, llias & Renee
Gaitanatos, Dina

Galianos, Michael & Theone
Galitsis, Dr. Paul

Gatanas, Dimitrios & Sara
Gemmellaro, Anthony & Faye
Georgiou, Andrew & Athie
Georgiou, Panagiota
Gkountoulas, George & Vasiliki
Gnardellis, Steven & Anastasia
Goldman, Lawrence & Elizabeth
Golfinopoulos, Areti

Gonedes, Peter & Nazly
Goudie, James & Frances
Gourmos, Christos & Olga
Harbilas, Peter & Elaine
Hatzikyriakou, Kyriakos & Anna
Hilaris, Connie

Hilaris, Alexandra

Hopkins, Kyle & Christina
Hoppas, Stelios & Chrysoula
Hoppas, George & Androulla
Jacovou, Evanthia

Jacovou, Haralambos
Jounakos, Karen

Jounakos, Sophia

Kallis, Maria

Kamilaris, Stavros & Maria
Kaousias, Vasilios &
Thomopoulos, Elena
Kapuranis, Athnia

Kapsaskis, Demetrios & Mariella
Karabatsos, Dionysios & Aspasia
Karsos, George

Karsos, Vivian

Kastrinos John & Alexis
Kavalas, Sotirios & Katina
Kessisoglou, Joachim & Connie
Kiriak, Stephanie

Kojanis, Chris & Katherine
Kokkonis, Mr. & Mrs. Ted
Kolefas, Tom & Eleni

Kontos, Joanne

Kotopoulos, Orestis & Despina
Koukounas, Aspasia

Kouridis, Theodore & Athena
Kourambis, Mary

Koutroubas, Timothy & loanna
Kramis, Bessie

Kremen, Stephen & Irene
Kyriacou, Andrea

Kyriacou, Maria

Kyriatzis, Eva

Lallos, Peter & Joanne
Lambros, Tom

Lambrou, George & Alexandra
Laspalakis, Stephen & Penelope
Latronica, Leonard & McCarthy
Miranthy

Lavitola, Anthony & Elaine
Lignos, John & Maria
Liouliakis, George & Akrivi
Luster, David & Alexandra
Lygnos, George & Elli

Malafis, Calliope

Malafis, Andrew & Anna
Manolis, Theodora

Manso, Edward & Tarsia
Marcopul, Sophie

Marino, Francesco & Irene
Martakis, Michael & Roxanne
Martakis, Emmanuel & Helena
Mastrojohn, Nick & Dina
Matthews, Stanley & Niki
McCarthy, Marianthy

Melis Mark & Aspasia
Metaxatos, Costas & Elvy
Michalos, Peter & Effie
Michelis, Peter & Penelope
Michelis, Dr. Michael & Dr. Mary
Ann

Microutsicos, Aphrodite

Milanos, Nina

Milanos, Olga

Milonis, Alexios & Litsa
Mitsakos, Panagaula
Moustakas, Canella
Nicholas, Chris & Maureen
Nicholas, Helen
Nicholas-Virgin, Vickie
Nikitiadis, Emanuel & Thurza
Nikolaidis, Dimitrios & Harriet
Nomikos, Emmanuel & Maria
Notias, Konstantinos & Kiriaki
Ommundsen, William & Harriet
Orfan, Mr. & Mrs. James
Pafitis, Charles

Pagonas, Peter & Bessie
Paliouras, Dimitrios & Joanna
Panaretos, Steve & Aspasia
Pandis, Dimosthenis & Olga
Pantagis, Maria
Papageorgiou, Vassilios &
Meimaris Alkistis
Papanikolaw, Nicholas &
Katherine

Papavasiliou, Christine
Pappachristou, Christina

Pappachristou, Mr. & Mrs. Michael

Pappas, Marina

Pappas, Stella

Pappas, George & Vivien
Papson, Nicholas & Athena
Pardalis, Taso & Maria
Parides, Nitsa

Parlaponides, Dean & Andriana
Paspalas, Andrew & Alexandra
Patrikios, Peter & Maria
Patrikios, George & Popi
Pavlatos, Konstantinos & Yiota
Pavlou, Theophanis & Maria
Peters, Cynthia

Phillips, John & Angela
Philliou, Demetrios

Pirsos Thekla

Pirsos, Tom & Rena

Pituras, Voula

Polemis, Michael & Irene
Popovski, Chris & Samantha



Popovski, Branslav & Effie
Poulos, Evangelos & Eleni
Prastacos, Gregory & Olympia
Prepis, George & Harriet
Psillakis, Jason

Puleo, Salvatore & Francesca
Purdy, John & Clara

Pyrros, Mary

Rakkou, Constantine & Xenia
Sadigianis, George & Claire
Sarailian, Maria

Sardis, George & Maria
Sardis, Jack & Anastasia
Savas, Leonidas & Mae
Savas, Christina

Schindele, Robert & Martha
Sederas, Constantine & Irene
Sekas, Eugenia

Sfugaras, Pamela

Shaha, Gustas & Roula
Shehati, Ervin & Roselyn
Shirey, David & Dorothy
Shoremas, Mr. & Mrs. Michael
Siaflas, Maria

Siolos, Kyriakos & Jan
Skippers, Alex & Jamie
Smith, Diane

Sotiropoulos, Vasiliki

Sountis, Themistocles & Joan
Stamos, Peter

Stassou, Julene

Stassou, Peter & Eleftheria
Stathopoulos, Sotirios &
Constance

Styliades, Nick & Peggy
Temples, Mary Karageorge
Theodorou, Bessie
Theofanis, Ernestine
Thomopoulos, Elena
Thomopoulos, John & Effie
Toulas, Fotini

Tsahalis, Kyriakos & Niki
Tsakalis-Rey, Alexandra
Tsamutalis, Chris & Sandy
Tzoulafis, George

Tzoullis, Athena

Valas, Joan

Vanides, Homer & Helen
Varagiannis, Evelyn
Venets, Elisabeth
Venetos, George & Elpida
Vicchio John & Pauline
Vizoukis Nicholas & Emily
Vonderlinden, Frances &
Magdalini

Wengerter, Sean & Cindy
White Neil & Athena
Williams, Donald & Maria
Xenophontos, Kypros & Irene
Xenopoulos, Alexander &
Katherine

Xenopoulos, Emmanuel & Agatha
Yamada, Elena

Yannou, Aristides & Helen
Yuelys, Nicoletta

Yuelys, Yuelys & Maria
Zampas, Maroulla
Zavolas, Nikitas
Zervoudis, Gus

Zervoudis, Steve & Angela
Zikos, Nick & Evgenia



Peter B. Hilaris. D.P.M.
PODIATRIC MEDICINE AND SURGERY
SPORTS MEDICINE - PEDIATRICS
DIABETIC FOOT CARE
HOUSE CALLS AVILABLE

APPOINTMENTS
201 - 343 - 5277

51 SUMMIT AVENUE
HACKENSACE. NJ 07601

Industrial Hygiene Services

Spiro Dongaris, P.E m Asbestos Consulting

Principal and Founder m | ead/PCBs
m Mold and Indoor Air Quality

Hazmat
m Phase | and Phase || ESA

m “E” Designation Services for
Hazardous Materials, Air Quality

Athenica Environmental Services, Inc. ;
45-09 Greenpoint Avenue and Noise
el R ®m Remedial Design and Construction
718.784.7490 (
nm Oversight

www.athenica.com | info@athenica.com

Sotiroula Roula Savva
Contact Phone: (201) 805-9861
Email: roulasavva59@gmail.com

: The Greek Orthodox
Metropolitan Cathedral
- of l
Saint John the Theologian Prominent Properties Sotheby's
A d . . h U 1 International Realty -
vertise with Us! Tenafly , Office Code: 48001

90 County Road

Tenafly, NJ 07670

Office Phone: (201) 568-5668
Office Fax: (201) 568-5188




DMD LLC

GENERAL DENTISTRY

201.944.8305

415 West Street
(Corner Linwood Ave)
Fort Lee, NJ 07024
Office Hours By Appointment

THALASSA

RESTAURANT

179 FRANKLIM STREET IN TRIBECA

212.941.7661

THALASSANYC.COM

PHYSICAL
THERAPY
+ WELLNESS

brap

DR. MARIOS
CHRISTODOQULOU
PT,DPT,MS

Adopt a healthy and fit lifestyle!
In addition to visiting our clinic,
we offer telehealth evaluation,
treatment and ergonomics
assessment.

New clinic location in

Tenafly, NJ

32 Washington Street, Suite 2A
Tenafly, NJ 07670

(Inside Tenafly Chirapractic Center)

tel.: 201.565.6342
info@branchphysicaltherapy.com
www.branchphysicaltherapy.com

Flavors”
FORBES Magazine

NEW YORK TIMES

Evaluation and
treatment of
Musculoskeletal
pain including:

* Low back pain
* Osteoarthritis
* Plantar Fasciitis
* Muscle strains

* Anlde sprains
* Lumbar & Cervical
Radiculopathy

* Carpal Tunnel
Syndrome

= Shoulder pain

+ Patellofemoral
Syndrome

" "Sparkling

Three Stars

“A Wonderful Blend of Flavors and Tex-

| tures”

-

f

|! facebook.com/thalassanyc

E U

fithalassanye



guaranteed

H Traditional Mortgages « Purchase « Refinance
Marc Dem etrlou! CLU! Ch FC! CDLP Reverse Mortgages » FHA & VA Loans « 203k Loans
VP of Mortgage Lending & Branch Manager 15 Years Experience in the Mortgage Industr
gag g g P gag 2

Marc’s Recent Accolades & Accomplishments

'''' ez 2020’s Most Connected Mortgage Professionals
mp i teus.
i S Wy el National Mortgage Professionals 2020

FIVESTAR Named Five Star Mortgage Professional

P ‘J‘ MOAPGAGE PRIFESSONAL
New Jersey Monthy Magazine 2020 & 2019

X Ranked “Hot 100” Mortgage Expert

Mortgage Professional America Magazine 2018, 2017, & 2016

350 Main Road, Suite 203, Montville, NJ 07045
O: (973) 521-83245 | C: (201) 286-3386 | Marc.Demetriou(@rate.com | Rate.com/MarcDemetriou

Applicant subject to creditand underwriting approval. Not all applicants will be approved for financing. Recaipt of application does not represent an approval for financing or Interast
rate guarantes, Restrictions may apply, contact Guaranteed Rate for current rates and for more information.

@Em HOUSING LENDER Mare Demetriou NMLS £111118; N| - 516426, | GR NMLS #2611 (For more Info: www.nmisconsumeraccess.orgl

The Mortgage Expert is now an
AWARD-WINNING Author

LESSONS FROM MY GRANDFATHER:
Wisdom for Success in Business and Life
By Marc Demetriou

LESS®NS

lrom My

Grandfather

The guiding principles received from an immigrant forbearer
iluminate the road to success in this loving tribute from
Marc Demetriou. The lessons Demetriou learned at his
grandfather’s knee are compellingly revealed and explained
in the book through Charlie's life story. (Published by
Highpoint Life).

!

P MARC CHARLES DEMETRIOU
—

“Marc Demetriou has written a superb success guide unlike any i
other. Based on fifteen universal principles, Lessons From My ? ;
Grandfather will help you achieve the success you deserve in life 3
and business.”
— Barbara Corcoran, founder, The Corcoran Group, and investor on
ABC’s Emmy Award-winning show, Shark Tank

How to Contact Marc
O: (973) 521-8345
C: (201) 286-3386
Marc.Demetriou@rate.com

f@ @marcdemetriou
“A highly readable motivational book derived
KIRKUS from the wisdom of one humble man.” n @grandfatherl et
Member of AHEPA 453

For purchase options visit www.GrandfatherLessons.com




